## **BRIZE NORTON PARISH COUNCIL**



The Parish Clerk
18 Chichester Place
Brize Norton
Carterton
Oxon
OX18 3PD
01993 840890
07899 938938

clerk@brizenortonparishcouncil.co.uk

## **UPDATE**

## ADVANCED WARNING TRAFFIC SIGNS

The Parish Council contacted Bloor Homes on Monday 28<sup>th</sup> February and we have today, received the following response from them:

"With regards to the advanced warning traffic sign installed on Carterton Road as per your photograph on Monday, our Engineers are already looking at this, as the sign installed appears to be incorrect. All the signs for the build-out works are specified on drawings that have been technically approved by Oxfordshire County Council, so there is no ambiguity as to what is required. Our Engineers are speaking to our contractor, and I will keep you updated on this. At this stage I don't think there is anything to be gained from a site meeting; only that there should be an expectation from the Parish Council and local community that the correct signs are installed."

The Parish Council looks forward to seeing all the signs checked and replaced where necessary.

Brize Norton Parish Council 2 March 2022

